
Boys’ and Girls’ Brigade 
Garage Sale 

Saturday 20th June 2015 
See Graham or Michelle Terry if you have anything that can be  

donated for the garage sale. This is their major fundraising  for the  
running costs of both companies.   

THANK YOU 

We wish to gratefully acknowledge the donation of 
two brand new computers for our Sound Desk 
facility. They have come at a time when the 
existing computers have served their purpose 
"faithfully and well" over many years. Thank you to 
the donor for the generous gift of this equipment 
to the fellowship, and may the Lord bless you for 
your generosity. 

BORONIA SENIORSBORONIA SENIORS  
MONDAY 15th JUNE 
10.00am — 12 Noon 

 

Guest Speaker: 

LIZ TAYLOR 
from the  

Multiple Sclerosis Association 

Our speaker will be enlightening us of the impact M.S. has on 

the patient and their families and carers. 
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"And let us not neglect our meeting together, as some people do, but encourage one another, especially now that the day of his return is drawing near.”  

 

"And let us not neglect our meeting together, as some people do, but encourage 
one another, especially now that the day of his return is drawing near.” -
 Hebrews 10:25 

Yemen 
For years, many factional groups in Yemen have spread terror and fear. But 
recently the country of Yemen seems to have become a new Sunni-Shia battle 
ground, with both Iran (Shia Islam) and Saudi Arabia (Wahhabi, a branch of 
Sunni Islam) openly fighting on Yemeni territory.  

While this may be an oversimplification of the conflict, the multiple sides 
warring in Yemen are causing widespread devastation. This is not helped by the 
fact that Yemen is the poorest country on the Arab Peninsula with 45 percent of 
the population living below the international poverty line (USD $1.25/day). The 
suffering caused by this most recent conflict has made an already difficult 
situation for Christians even worse. 

With the exception of foreigners, Christians in Yemen are forbidden from 
attending church. It is also illegal to evangelise, as Sharia law forbids Christians 
from sharing their faith and Muslims from converting. 

So far, it appears that despite the circumstances, believers have continued to 
meet, refusing to be paralysed with fear. It is so important so that they can 
encourage one another and strengthen the community of Christians as they face 
persecution. 

Pray for Christians in Yemen: 

 Midnight Tuesday, local time, marked the start of a five-day ceasefire to 
allow aid agencies to provide assistance to those in need. Pray that all 
parties will abide by this, allowing the ceasefire to hold. 

 Pray for an end to the continuous conflict – that God would intervene with a 
lasting resolution. 

 Pray for believers to boldly share the good news despite opposition and the 
threat of punishment 
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